IMPORTANT NOTICE! The meeting of student leaders will be held on Wednesday night this week, instead of Thursday night, at 7 o'clock.

The Kansas City Star is going to take pictures on Thursday afternoon at 1 o'clock for the retogravure section. It is very vital that we have a sizeable turn out for the class at 3:30 on Thursday afternoon. Each of you instructors should get at least ten volunteers from your classes to dress for that afternoon for a mass picture. This will be discussed at the Wednesday night meeting.

Please note that on Wednesday night we will meet in the men's gym downstairs. Come dressed in sweat clothes to receive instruction in commando tactics. Captain Baker, Lieut. Shockley, Lieut. Ley, Mr. Shenk, Mr. Replogle, Mr. Strait and I will be the faculty in uniform for these pictures. The leaders' corps will be dressed in sweat clothes and they will be the demonstrators and recipients of commando tactics which will be shot by the Star's photographer. It will perhaps be necessary for us to arrange with Dean Nesmith to get sweat clothes for this picture. They should be clean and neat in appearance.

The following men are asked to report:

Hardman Evans Hodges Schnellbacher Schaake Ulrich Vandaveer

Ballard
Black
Dick
Turner
Miller
Brill
Kissell
Atwell

This noteleus will give us enough outstanding men so that we should do some commendable work for the photographer. We desire to use the Medic class, augmented by the ten volunteers that each of you secure. These ten men do not necessarily have to come from each class, but we want each leader to get ten men. List these men and the class they are to come from and give to Mrs. Hulteen so that she can give it to Mr. McElhinny so the baskets will be ready. The photographer will be here from noon until about 4 o'clock. The football men necessarily will have to leave early, but we can use the varsity men and coaches in demonstrations in time to release them for football practice.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education.